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Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association

Meeting held at Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club 

December 28, 2006 

Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen

*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*

The meeting was called to order at 7:25.   Elizabeth Zeh filled in for Secretary because Mike was down in Nashville spending money.  Ray Zeh read the treasurer’s report for December.  A motion was made by Bob Britton, second by Duke Mann and a vote with approval. There was a motion by Walter Zeh and second by Harold Guest to approve the minutes.  William Thorn paid 2006 & 2007 dues.  Michael Persons paid dues for 2007.  
We still have the SCCA hatpin available. To get a pin you must attend a SCCA meeting and be an associate SCCA member or a member of a dues paying club. 

Hubie’s restaurant delivered pizza & wings. Also gave back $35.00 from original quote.

Elections were held.  Gordy Emerson is our new President.  Dave Wood - Vice President and Mike Zeh – Treasurer was both reelected.  Willy Karlu is our new Region 4 delegate with Gordy Emerson as assistant delegate.

Next SCCA meeting will be held in Richmondville at the Town Office hosted by the Richmondville Fish & Game Club.  February SCCA meeting will be held back at the SUNY Cobleskill College.  

The annual Ice Fishing Derby will be held hopefully sometime in February depending on ice thickness.  Dave Wood is responsible for food and Doug Handy is responsible for trophies. Local 157 Labor Union again donated $100 to pay for the cost of trophies.       

Message from our new Governor:  Spitzer said in his State Address that DEC needs to be ``revived.''  The cold irony of the Pataki years is that the DEC was forced to lead by example as an agency that was required to wear many hats and do more with fewer and fewer employees, as a model for other agencies. Over time, the DEC lost a quarter of its manpower, and became a shell of its former self under George Pataki. Even though it was arguably Pataki's favorite go-to state agency.

Spitzer has hinted he will return manpower to the DEC, the constitutional steward of the outdoors. Judiciously done, that is the best single act he could perform to benefit New York's environment at this point. 

But not before he settles who the next commissioner of the agency will be. Daily, the handicapping keeps shifting among Judith Enck, his key environmental adviser at the AG's office; Joe Martens, who heads the Open Space Institute; Ned Sullivan, head of Scenic Hudson; Mike Gerard, a Manhattan environmental lawyer; and Brad Campbell, a ranking official in New Jersey's Department of Environmental Protection. Meanwhile, Pataki-appointee Denise Sheehan will remain at her desk as commissioner until it’s resolved.

Senator James L. Seward   Received a letter on the Otsego Lake Boat Launch dated 01/12/07.  

I know that your organizations continue to be interested in the state developing a hard ramp at Glimmerglass State Park.  With the concerns of many satisfied that the length limit enacted by statue will prevent large powerboats from using such launch, we can work toward development of a modest ramp at the park for the launching of boats that meet the requirement of the statue.  

Enclosed is a memorandum from the estate Office of Parks to SCCA member William Karlu outlining OPR’s stance on the launch.  In essence, OPR wants the sign off of several local organizations that they can support a modest launch at the park.  

I would encourage you reach out to the organizations listed to develop dialogue and a consensus on the launch that we can then present to OPR.  

Best wishes for the New Year.

Dear William:

As you know more ten years ago the Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation in partnership with the Department of Environmental Conservation proposed the construction of a boat ramp on the north end of Otsego Lake.  This ramp would have been available to any size vessel capable of being towed.  The proposal created a great deal of controversy in the area and the concept was abandoned when it was apparent that the public opinion would not support the environmental review process.

As you know last year legislation was signed into law that would limit any ramp constructed by a state agency to those vessels less that 16 feet in length.  While the office recognizes the importance of access to Otsego Lake, it also recognizes the position of those who are concerned with the environmental quality of the lake.  Currently State Parks has no plans nor has it identified funding to create a ramp of any size on the lake.

The following represent a cross section of organizations and individuals who would have an interest in any proposal for a boat ramp on the lake.  Some of these organizations did express concern with the prior boat launch proposal.  You may want to reach out to these organizations to gauge what their views might be in relation to a facility that served smaller vessels.

1. Hyde Hall, Inc.  Alice Smith Duncan, Executive Director PO Box 721 Cooperstown, NY 13326 (607) 547-5098

2. Otsego 2000  Martha Frey, Executive Director PO Box 173  Cooperstown, NY 13326 (607) 547-8881

3. Otsego County Tourism  Deborah Taylor, Director  254 Main St. Oneonta, NY 13820 (607) 634-0059

4. Otsego County Chamber of Commerce  Polly Renckens, President 31 Chestnut St. Cooperstown, NY 13326 (607) 547-9983

5. Oneonta Biological Field Station  Dr. Willard N. Harman, Director  State University of New York College at Oneonta  5838 State Highway 80  Cooperstown, NY 13326-9802

This letter was e-mailed to Willi Karlu from Dominic.Jacangelo@oprhp.state.ny.us  on 09/29/06

NYSCC Region 4:  
           A Region 4 meeting was held December 13 with seven counties represented.  Dan Owens resigned his position as Director.  An election was held and Walt Bennett is our new Director.  The raffle, which was held during the month of November, resulted with $500 in prizes being sent out to winners and a check for $845 was sent to the New York State Conservation Council.  Thanks to all who brought tickets.  Big push for the buck a member program to help the Council get back on its feet financially.  Also the council would like to see an increase in membership applications.  For Guardian the cost is $25, Defender $60, and life $250.  For more info please call 315-894-3302.  The Council is sponsoring a Legislative Bill to lower the legal age for hunting with a gun to 14 for big game.  New York State is one of the few that doesn’t allow this.   The council will not support any License Fee increase! Will hold Annual Spring Meeting at SUNY Cobleskill College on March 24th.  Please make reservations POC is Mike Zeh 868-4618

Schoharie County Clerk’s office sent a copy of Resolution #19 which approves and confirms the appointment of Supervisor Member, Sportsman Member, Landowner Member with all alternates to the Region 4 Fish & Wildlife Management Board.  All terms expire on December 31, 2007.

1. Donald “Mike” Brandow - Supervisor Member

2. Earl Van Wormer – Alternate Supervisor Member
3. Michael Zeh - Sportsman Member
4. Gerald Hamm – Alternate Sportsman Member 
5. Victor Mace – Landowner Member
6. David Wood – Alternate Landowner Member
The next FWMB meeting will be held February 28th at the Middleburgh Diner.
Venison Donation Coalition: Schoharie County had 40 deer donated as of for this past season, over 1800 pounds.  There are two butcher shops in the area, which are part of this program.   Bleau’s Deer Processing located in Gallupville (518-872-9044) and Marlow’s Meat Processing located in Howe’s Cave (518-296-8978) The winner of the Black powder 50 Cal Rifle, which is donated by the Chapter of Schoharie County Whitetails Unlimited was Damon Smith. We will invite Damon to our next SCCA meeting. The Schoharie County Venison program has $2500 in funds to pay for the cost of butcher, wrapping and freezing.  Marlow Meat butcher shop has not charge the program for their work over the years. $75 was approved to purchase a plaque for Marlow’s continuous donations. Motion made by Liz Reinhart and second by Walter Zeh.  Neil Bauman will do a write-up for the local newspaper thanking Marlows for all their help.  This program has coordinated the efforts to process over 200 tons of venison over the past seven years, state wide thanks to the many farmers, hunters, processors, food banks, RC&D Councils, Farm Bureau, individuals, organizations, and sportsmen’s clubs.

Clearwater Trout Unlimited: Banquet 2007 – Mark Your Calendars Now!  Information for Banquet Reservations It’s that time of the year again to get your reservations made for Banquet 2007! Saturday March 3, 2007 is the date with festivities kicking off at 4pm with cocktail hour and by then all the prizes will be on display for you peruse. At 5pm the hors d’ oeuvres and then by 6 dinner will be served. Meal reservations will be accepted until February 27th.  Name, Address and Phone, Meal Choice: Chicken Marsala, Bourbon Glazed Salmon, Eggplant Parmigiana or Prime Rib.  Number of Meals ordered X $30 per meal - Make check payable to Clearwater TU Send reservation with payment to: Bill Cosgrove PO Box 148 Nassau, NY 12123   Clearwater TU is selling Canoe Raffle tickets for this year’s big fundraiser at the Banquet.  It will be the Hornbeck canoe. At press time no details except that a Hornbeck canoe will be raffled were available. There are two ways to enter – see John Morgan at a general meeting between December and February and buy a ticket or send your check, made payable to Clearwater TU to Mark Brown at 169 Old Niskayuna Rd. Latham, NY 12110 and I will enter you in the raffle. Tickets cost $5 each or 5 for $20. For more information see www.hornbeckboats.com 
NWTF - Schoharie County Ridge-Runners:

 We are donating 50 turkeys to the Schoharie County Needy. As part of the "Turkey Hunters Care" program. This will be for Thanksgiving and Christmas.  Also if needed NWTF has a Turkey Print to donate to SCCA – 

NWTF  Event date is April 14, 2007 and the location will be @ the Best Western in Cobleskill, N.Y.  POC is Liz Reinhart 518-673-3965   For more information about the NWTF, call 1-800-THE-NWTF. Meetings are now held on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at Liz Reinhart home residence - 256 Melick Rd. Canajoharie, NY 13317

SUNY Cobleskill College: Katie Bell will be giving a power point presentation on their trip to Alaska. 

Summit SNO Riders: For information contact Bud Rivenburgh at 287-1961 or go to club’s website. Snowmobiler Safety Course will be held at the Summit Conservation Club on November 25th from 9AM to 6PM POC is Donna Rivenburgh (287-1961) For more information go to website.  www.summitsnoriders.com. 
Summit Conservation Club  Held a pancake breakfast on January 7th and will have stuffed Pizza on January 20 & 21 from 12 noon until 4:00 PM.  Will also have breakfast February 4th 8-noon, and stuffed pizza on February 17th & 18th noon – 7PM same times and dates for March. April 1st for Pancakes and pizza on April 14th & 15. 

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is open to the public on Sunday at 9:00 a.m. sharp on mornings all year weather permitting.  Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: 38 in attendance at December meeting.  The Youth Archery program started up on January 6th. 4-10 year olds will be from 9 AM to 11AM.  Freemen Youth Rounds for 10 to 17 year olds will start at 11AM.  The program will go for 9 weeks. Trap shoots will start again the last Friday in April 2007.   Christmas Party went well thanks to Pete DerBartolo.  The indoor archery range targets have been completed. Thanks to Eagle Scout Jacob Bauman  All December raffle tickets were sold.  List of winners follows – 12/1 Larry Sharp - Sloansville, 12/2 John Liddle – Schoharie, 12/3 Robert Posson – Middleburgh, 12/4 Brian Shear – Ravena 12/5 Russell Marlow – Howe Cave 12/6 Joe Ravella – Schenectady, 12/7 Laverne Bolster – Central Bridge, 12/8 Orrin (Duke) Mann – Schoharie, 12/9 Steven Renak – Ferabush, 12/10 Earl Van Wormer – Sloansville, 12/11 Patrick Costello – Middleburgh, 12/12 Anthony Risco Jr. – West Fulton, 12/13 Perry Abel – Melrose, 12/14 Ed Jorgenson – West Fulton, 12/15 Tony Hinkley – Middleburgh, 12/16 Bob Kimball – Middleburgh, 12/17 John Liddle – Schoharie, 12/18 Willie Armlin – Schoharie, 12/19 William Nelson – Shoharie, 12/20 Angelo Porfirio – Schoharie, 12/21 Jason Saddlemire – Schoharie, 12/22 John Lower – West Fulton, 12/23 Jerry Paden – Schoharie, 12/24 Ken Decker – Guilderland, 12/26 Paul Laird – Gloverville, 12/27 Franic Cittadini – Fultonham, 12/28 Joe Bender – Howes Cave, 12/29 Alfred Howard – Colonie, 12/30 Randy Nelson – Schoharie, 12/31 Joe Grupinski – Medford.    For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  

Whitetails Unlimited    Schoharie Co. Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited has donated $250 toward the price of a new freezer needed to store Venison for this coming season. Also donated is the Black Powder 50 Caliber Whitetails Unlimited Rife for this year’s raffle which every donor gets a chance of winning if they donate a deer to the venison donation program. If you donate your whole deer then you receive a chance at winning this gun.  This venison stays here within Schoharie County, handed out through the local food pantries.  For more information contact Neal Baumann at 295-7669.     Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html.

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:.
The club purchased $150 worth of tickets from SCCA and came up the successful winners.  Each dues paying member will be offered three $2 tickets, which will be drawn at the March meeting.  Gary Hamm was elected President of the West Fulton Club to be assisted by Aaron Hamm as vice President. Other officers remain the same. 

Gerald Hamm got his new knee on January 16th and will be moved to SUNY View Hospital this week. 

The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 9:30 PM. 

SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/   My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please update your address book/list.  Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike 
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The next meeting will be held at the Municipal building located in Richmondville sponsored by the Richmondville Fish & Game Club on January 25th at 7:00 PM 
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